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Introduction
The international Mandela Dialogues on memory work (2013-2014) created a network of practitioners in ten countries and generated significant energy for follow-through dialogue interventions. I was invited by the three Argentinean participants in the Mandela Dialogues (Dr Mariana Tello Weiss, Lic Maria Cristina and Judge Daniel Rafecas) to spend ten days engaging with Argentinean realities, comparing and contrasting South African and Argentinean experiences in dialogue with a range of Argentineans, and visiting memory institutions and sites of terror.  Based in Córdoba and Buenos Aires, I participated in five formal dialogue forums, gave a University lecture, and engaged in numerous informal dialogues (primarily during site visits). The trip was co-funded by the University of Córdoba and the National Human Rights Secretariat.
Thursday 9th:
· Guided tour of the Córdoba Memory Provincial Archive (APM).

· I presented a workshop titled “History and use of the apartheid archives in South Africa" at the APM to an audience of about 30 practitioners in memory sites and other archives of the recent past (university, judicial power, human rights organizations, etc.).
· At the University of Córdoba, I participated in a dialogue forum titles “Memory, truth and justice policies in a transnational perspective: Argentina and South Africa". On the panel with me were Dr Tello Weiss and Judge Rafecas.  The audience comprised about 30 academics, students, practitioners and survivors.
Friday 10th:

· I was presented with an honorary doctorate at a ceremony at the University of Córdoba.  In attendance were University functionaries, the deputy governor of the province, the South African Ambassador Princess Zenani Dlamini, and other invited guests.  I presented a lecture on reckoning with the past in South Africa.

· Guided tour of the former concentration/extermination camp at La Perla.
Saturday11th:
· Visit to Alta Gracia, and a guided tour of the Che Guevara Museum.
· Meeting with a group of local Afro-descendants and functionaries of the Human Rights Secretariat.

Monday 13th:
This was a free day in Buenos Aires, but I was able to meet with Dr Ana Agostino, Public Protector of Montevideo, who has participated in the original conceptualization of the international Mandela Dialogues.

Tuesday 14th: 
· I participated in a workshop hosted by the Instituto de Desarrollo Económico y Social (IDES) titled: "Traces and proofs: Management, accessibility and use of the recent past's archives in Argentina and South Africa". I was one of seven panelists engaging an audience of about 30 academics, students, activists, functionaries, researchers and survivors.
· I attended a function at a Buenos Aires federal court to celebrate Judge Rafecas tenth anniversary as a judge involved in human rights violation cases.

Wednesday 15th:
· Guided tour of the Parque de la Memoria.
· Guided tour of the Espacio Memoria archives, National Memory Archive of Memory (in one of the buildings of a former Clandestine Center ESMA).

Thursday 16th: 
This day was dedicated to guided tours of two sites of terror, Vesuvius and Banco. The former was associated with a formal judicial inspection.  In the evening I participated in a dialogue forum hosted by the Haroldo Conti Centre, entitled “Memory policies in South Africa and Argentina”. I was on a panel with Marisa Pineau, Daniel Rafecas and Eduardo Jozami before a diverse audience of about 25 people.
Friday 17th:

· I participated in a meeting with senior officials in the Argentinean Foreign Affairs Department. We explored possibilities for a future collaboration researching relations between the apartheid state and the Argentinean dictatorship and the question of perpetrators finding refuge in South Africa.
· I met with Carlos Nazareno of the Human Rights Secretariat to discuss possible future collaborative projects.
Conclusion
This trip provided many platforms for rich dialogue engagement. I take away many insights and lessons for my institution and my country.  At a personal level I have been moved and stimulated in ways I have seldom experienced before. And lines of enquiry have been identified for a range of possible future collaborative projects.
